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FROM THE SUPERINTENDENT:  Mr. Kel Lampe 

 

BOLTS:  “Building Outstanding Leaders for  

Tomorrow’s Society” 

Bruning Davenport School News 
August 2025 

If it’s not yours, don’t take it. 

IF it’s not true don’t say it. 

If it’s not right, don’t do it. 

Cowboy Code 

 

 

Celebrations – Birthdays 

Niki  Mata – Micah Dolnicek – LA Adams– Kalli Mumm 

 

August Unified Board Meeting 

Approved substitute teacher list 25-26. 

Approved extra duty list for 25-26. 

Discussed bus driver shortage and possibilities to improve recruitment. 

 

Transportation Report 

The storm last month knocked over a big tree in the backyard of the daycare, 

landing on and totaling two vehicles. We are working with insurance 

adjusters to get them replaced. 

We are selling an old mini bus and old route bus. 

 

Building and Grounds report. 

The Bruning Davenport Board of Education Building and Grounds Committee 

met with Architect Cleve Reeves of BVH Architecture on Wednesday, August 

20th , to continue work on the feasibility study. Discussion centered on 

possible options pertaining to school facilities. Mr. Reeves presented square 

footage projections on several different possibilities including: 

A PK-12 single site facility. 

A 7-12 facility. 

Remodel and update on existing facilities. 

The committee gave input on square footage projections with the directive to 

adjust and streamline. The expectation of the Committee is to have some 

options and numbers ready for the public later this fall. 

 

The storm also did some roof and building damage. 

Awaiting insurance feedback to proceed. 

 

Data Central 

 

Info 

Finished installation of central air unit in the West side of the Bruning 

building. 

Installation of a gauge on the boiler fuel tank in Bruning is proceeding. 

This is a Fire Marshall Inspection mandate. 

Ordered mini split HVAC units for the Davenport building. They will be 

placed in the lunch room, kitchen, faculty room and 1st grade room. 

The Junior High Science room project has been tabled until Christmas break. 

 

Help Wanted:  

Bus Driver 

 

Financials: Ending 7-30-25        24-25     23-24        22-23  

Budget   5,962,000     5,387,000    4,993,000 

YTD expenditures  4,571,000     4,196,000    4,215,000 

Last month     422,000        443,000       325,000 

% Budget remaining (1 month)     20.30%         22.12%        15.58% 

Davenport Building Fund  $585,000 

Bruning Building Fund  $268,000 

Depreciation Fund   $876,000 

Davenport Activity Fund  $202,000 

Bruning Activity Fund   $232,000 

Nutrition Fund        

$282,000 

(Fiscal year Sept 1 – Aug 31) 

 

Committee’s:    Next Meeting 

Americanism Baxter Jamie Jerry Sheri Yearly 

BDEA  Cammie Beth D Ali Lichelle As needed 

BDS Coop  Baxter Jamie Sheri  Quarterly 

Calendar  Jill C Jill R Daina Ali  As needed 

Comm Outreach Daina Mark Maggie Val Jill R At Inservice 

Daycare  Adam Daina Heather Sarah K Lichelle Ciara Kathy Kel   Monthly  

Discipline     Daina Cammie Ali Maggie Morgan Dan  Annually 

Build/Grounds Jerry Ryne Ryan Brad Annually 

Frontline     Weekly 

Grant     As Needed 

ILCD  Jen Melinda?                  At Inservice 

MTSS Ruth Morgan Cammie Melinda Ali Daina Brooke ? 

NCIS      Negotiations/Calendar/Insurance/Schedule    Varies 

   Certified     Chris Melinda Daina Jerry Sarah Ryan As Needed 

   Classified   Erika DeEtta Barb W Jeff Lon Trey As Needed 

Safety           Ali Chris Marci Logan Leah Jen At Inservice 

Steering   Melinda Beth A Lichelle Jill Britany Rick Dan Bi Monthly 

Tech Website  Nate Beth D Tara Micah Wade Kent At Inservice 
Transportation  Sarah Lon Derek Ryan  As needed 

Wellness   Brooke Lori B Cammie Morgan Maggie  At Inservice 

 

Goal: 

To be the best small school in the State 
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Goal: 

To be the best small school in 

the state 

 



F ROM THE PRINCIPAL:  Earlier this week, I had the chance to sit down and look at our yearbook from last year, the 
2024-25 school year. The theme is “It’s The ______ For Me.” If you haven’t seen it, the students did a great job 

capturing the events of year! As I looked through the book, I just kept thinking the theme was very fitting, and one word 
kept popping into my head…place. Bruning-Davenport is the place for me. I am now going on my 12th year here in this 
district, and I still feel this is the place I belong.  
 
This new school year, my goal for our school district is to grow not only in academics and accomplishments, but in rela-
tionships with one another. How can we help others feel that this is the place for them? Let’s invest in a culture that lifts 
each other up! Brene Brown, author of Atlas of the Heart says, “True belonging doesn’t require us to change who we 
are; it requires us to BE who we are.” We all may come from different places, different families, etc., but we are one 
school. It is here that we can learn from one another and create a place that we all belong.  
 
Bruning-Davenport is an exceptional school. We all know this is true. Now it’s time to put our unique stamp on it for the 
2025-26 school year and make it the place for us all!  
 
Ruth Kowalski 
Bruning Principal 

F ROM THE PRINCIPAL: It is with great excitement that I begin my first year as Principal here in our district. I feel 
truly honored to serve our students, staff, and families, and I am eager to work together to make this school year a 

positive and successful one. The start of a new school year always brings energy and anticipation, and it has been won-
derful to see our hallways and classrooms full of learning, laughter, and new routines. 

Our school year is already off to a strong start, and students are getting back into the swing of things. Sports practices are 
underway, and games will be starting soon, which always brings a sense of school spirit and community pride. I encour-
age everyone to come out and support our student-athletes as they showcase not only their skills but also their dedication 
and teamwork. 

As we move forward, I encourage families to take a few moments each day to talk with your child about what’s happen-
ing at school. Open communication between home and school is key to ensuring student success, and those conversa-
tions can help students feel supported and connected. With new policies and practices in place, I am confident we are 
building a strong foundation for a smooth school year, even when challenges arise. Together, let’s embrace the opportu-
nities ahead and make this a fantastic year for everyone. 

Melinda Kerwood 
Davenport Principal 

C ounselor’s Corner: Welcome Back to the Best Small School in the State! 
In K-5th Grade Guidance, we will be working on the Child Protection Unit. A letter was sent out 

explaining the curriculum of what your student will be learning. Please contact Marci Reinsch at the 
school if you have any questions. Home Links, after lessons are completed, will be sent home as well! 
 
6th and 7th graders will continue with the Second Step Units beginning with Bullying Prevention and since 
September is Suicide Prevention month, and including 8th grade, we will be focusing Guidance lessons on 
Suicide Prevention with key messages and weekly themes. They will learn ways to raise awareness, be 
provided resources, and will learn evidence-based suicide prevention strategies, including listening to 
messages of hope and healing. 
 
The Freshman seem to be enjoying high school so far! Sophomores will be taking the Accuplacer soon in 
September! We have a few Freshman beginning their college journey taking SENCAP 
courses! The Seniors have been receiving many emails from me about college  
applications, FAFSA, enrolling in college, money, and so much more. They will be 
busy!! 
Thanks for all you do, 
 
Marci Reinsch 
K-12 School Counselor 



       SEPTEMBER  BIRTHDAYS 

     Grade                   Name                                  Date                                                                       Grade        Name                                Date 

 Jodie Bjorkman 1 

10 Collin Schoenholz 1 

 Denise McGinley 2 

K Hadley Miller 4 

 Lori Balke 5 

6 Asher Peterson 8 

8 Hayden Schlichtman 9 

PreK Mollie Schardt 13 

4 Weston Voss 14 

 Chris Ardissono 15 

9 Rylan Trapp 15 

9 Kenyon Hall 15 

9 Trevor Steward 15 

K Maddix Thomsen 16 

K Jesse Boomgaarn 18 

 DeEtta Christensen 23 

K Everleigh Marquart 23 

PreK Sutton Ault 28 

1 Stella Bentley 28 

K Graham Holtzen 28 

 Melinda Kerwood 28 

10 Anthony Nutsch 28 

8 Cagney Mussman 29 

PreK Willow Welander 30 

W hat's Happening @ Your Libraries: Our school library site got an upgrade this summer & it is now 
much more exciting to look at! And it has many links to our online resources & the card catalog 

that parents can access from home! 
 
How to Find Our Library Website 
--> Go to our school website's home page and find the student menu. Click on Student and then Library. 
--> Click on Log In at the top right corner, then choose to use Google. Enter your student’s credentials in the 
blanks (If you don’t have this information because your student is younger than grade 5, contact Mrs. 
Dolnicek by phoning the school or emailing her to obtain this information). Your middle or high school  
student should know their credentials and can enter 
them for you.  
--> Now you should be able to see all items 
checked out in your student's name. Hopefully this 
will help everyone keep track of their books & help 
find lost ones!  
 
 
 
How to find links to resources 
--> Go to our school website's home page  
and find the student menu. Click on  
Student and then Library. 
--> From here, scroll down the page and see 
what else we have to offer. Coming soon 
will be e-books and audiobooks from the 
Sora app! 
 
 
Digital Citizenship Tip 
None of us want our young people to be victims of cyberbullying, identity theft, and the like. Internet safety is 
something that we cover here at school. An informative article on how parents can model Internet safety for 
their  family can be found at https://www.cyberwise.org/post/internet-safety-for-kids. Thanks for all you 
do to help keep your students safe online! 
 
Beth Dolnicek 
Librarian 

https://www.cyberwise.org/post/internet-safety-for-kids


T he Bruning-Davenport FFA Chapter has had a productive and eventful summer, with activities spanning from 

June through August. We kicked off June by participating in Ohiowa Days, where eight of our members volun-

teered their time to prepare and serve hot dogs and hamburgers to community members. Our newly elected officer team 

also attended the MAPS Officer Training held at the Leadership Center in Aurora, where they gained valuable leadership 

and team-building skills. In July, eight additional members supported our community during Achievement Days by set-

ting up in the park to serve meals. The menu included grilled hot dogs and hamburgers, chips, cookies, and drinks. A 

special congratulations goes to Riggins Ozenbaugh, who exhibited swine at the Fillmore County Fair and earned the title 

of Reserve Champion Market Gilt. August began with a welcome-back meeting and a joint pool party with the Shickley 

FFA Chapter, offering a fun opportunity for members to reconnect and build companionship. Shortly afterward, we par-

ticipated in the Thayer County Fair, where our chapter decorated and rode on a float during the parade alongside local 4-

H participants. We also helped operate the Farm Bureau booth, continuing our tradition of community involvement. To 

cap off the summer, Tobby Voss and his younger brother Carter Voss proudly showed cattle in both the FFA and 4-H 

livestock shows. We are proud of our members’ dedication and service throughout the summer and look forward to an 

exciting and successful school year ahead! BD FFA Reporter Emma Hoins 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Meet your 2025-2026 FFA Officer Team: President- Tobby Voss, Vice President- Lauryn Koch, Secretary- Cynthia 

Ozenbaugh, Sentinel- Riggins Ozenbaugh, Reporter- Emma Hoins, Parliamentarian- Kennedy Barney, and Historian- 

Elizabeth Hinrichs 

 

 

 

 

 















The B-D PTO Back to School 

Pool Party was a success!    

Everyone had a blast and it was 

a great way for our wonderful   

B-D families to get together to       

welcome the new year. Thank 

you to everyone who attended, 

we can’t wait for our next 

event. If you’d like to join the 

PTO, please reach out to your 

child’s teacher or the school   

office for more information.  



More pool party fun!!!! 
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BOXHOLDER/RURAL PATRON 

 

 

 

 

 

 


